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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

2023 
 

 

Term 1 
 

Week 7 

13th March 

Adelaide Cup 

Public Holiday 

 

Week 8 

24th March 

Pupil Free Day 
 

 

Week 10 

7th April 

Good Friday 

Public Holiday 

 

 

Week 11 

10th April 

Easter Monday 

Public Holiday 

Leadership News 
Dear Families, 

We have had a busy start to the year and students have settled well       

into their classrooms, developing new relationships with both their teachers 

and peers. During the first two weeks of school, teachers set up classroom 

routines and implemented our school’s Social Emotional Learning program. 

At the Pines, we encourage students to have a growth mindset, which is 

the belief that anyone can improve their abilities with persistence and hard 

work. We support students to do this by encouraging them to take on new 

challenges, remind them that mistakes are opportunities to learn, to seek 

and use teacher feedback and share in each other’s success. At home you 

can support this by encouraging your child to use positive self-talk, turning 

negative thoughts and comments into positive ones.  

There are lots of exciting programs beginning at school in the next few 

weeks. Our instrumental music program has over 110 students involved 

this year, playing a range of instruments which include Taiko drums, cellos, 

violins, guitars, flutes and trumpets to name a few. Almost 40 students 

have signed up to participate in the Festival of Music choir that begins on 

Friday.  We have also had a lot of interest in the Math's Olympiad program 

this year, with over 120 students signed up. It is great to see so many    

students willing to try out new learning offered at The Pines.  

 

Safety 

We ask that all students arrive at school after 8:30am as there are no 

adults to supervise them before this time. In the case that they do arrive a 

few minutes early, students must come and sit in the courtyard. We also 

ask that families who bring their children to school before 8:30am come to 

the courtyard with them, to ensure consistency and safety for all. 

We have two school crossings, one on Hemming Street and one on       

Andrew Smith Drive.  We encourage all parents to use them, with their  

children, to cross the road. Sometimes it may be quicker just to cross 

where your car is, but teaching your child to use the crossing is an         

important skill to keep them safe.   

Leadership News Continues over page 

 

CHAIRS, LOW TABLES AND      

SHELVING ALL BEING GIVEN 

AWAY FOR FREE!! 
All enquires to Front Office 



 

 

Leadership News Continues 

 

Hats 

The Pines is a Sun Smart School and children must wear a bucket hat to go out to play at recess and 

lunch, as well as during PE and fitness. We also have sunscreen available to all children. Please support 

us by ensuring that your child has their hat with them every day. Hats can purchased in the front office for 

$7.50.  

 

Attendance 

Being at school every day is important for consistency in learning and developing positive relationships. In 

the case that your child is sick, it is essential that you contact the school or teacher to let them know via 

class dojo, a phone call or through our school daily SMS service (0429 921 436) if your child is away.  

 

 

2023 M&S CHARGES (SCHOOL FEES) 

The 2023 school fees invoices will be sent home with your child this week. Please look out for the       

invoice in your child’s school bag. The 2023 $100 government rebate for each child has been issued  

and you will see the balance owing on the family statement which has been included with the invoices. If 

you are applying for school card and it is approved, the $100 rebate does not apply as school card will 

cover the cost of the school fee charge in full. If you have any queries about school fees please contact 

Sue Green on 8281 2199.  

Canteen News 

Qkr Ordering Update 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 

Please ensure that your 

child’s Profile on the Qkr! App 

has their correct classroom 

number for the 2023 school 

year. 

If you have already placed an 

order and your child goes 

home early, please notify the 

canteen or if before 9am,   

orders can be cancelled using 

the App. 

Regards 

Sue 

Canteen Manager 

 



 

 

This term we have two Human Services students joining us from University of South Australia (UniSA). 

They will be available to support individual students, as well as groups of children, with wellbeing, making 

and maintaining friendships, social skills, conflict resolution and self-regulation skills. They will be working 

with students once a week for the remainder of the term. If you think your child would benefit from this – 

please feel free to contact me via phone or class dojo.   

Cheers  

Ms. Valley 

 

Hello, my name is Marie and I am one of the human services students 
from UniSA. I am here as part of my work placement and will be    
joining you this semester. Things I enjoy doing in my spare time     
include dancing, singing, learning new languages, and watching   
movies on Netflix.   

I hope to work in children’s services after my studies and I am already 
learning a lot from the amazing staff and students here at The Pines. 
Feel free to say hello if you see me around; and I am looking forward 
to meeting and working with some of you. Thank you! 

Hello Pines School, my name is Xanthe and I am currently studying 
to be a human service worker here on placement. I hope to achieve 
many things while working with students this term by showcasing 
the skills I have learnt throughout my course. In my spare time, I  
enjoy watching films and TV, playing the guitar and fishing!  
 
Overall, I hope to leave students with newly found social skills,   
confidence within themselves and other tools that may help when 
something is distracting them from reaching their full potential. I am 
also excited to learn from students about The Pine’s values and 
their individual strengths in the classroom and on the playground.   If 
you see myself or Marie walking around the school, please say    
hello! We’d love to meet you.  



 





 

 



 



 

 


